PEOPLE AND

Richard E. Lietz, librarian of St. Andrews Presbyterian College, is taking a one-year leave of absence to begin work on his Ph. D. at the Florida State University School of Library Science.

Lietz will continue to act as consultant to a three school computer catalog project involving St. Andrews, Pembroke State University, and the University of North Carolina at Wilmington and backed by a Title III grant.

Elizabeth Holmes will become acting librarian at St. Andrews. Mrs. Holmes was one of 15 librarians in the country appointed to attend the Institute on Acquisition of Non-Western materials for College Libraries held at Columbia University this summer sponsored by a Department of Health, Education, and Welfare grant.

St. Andrews has a developing collection of non-Western materials, and students receive programs of study in major cultures of Africa, Asia, and Latin America.

During the summer St. Andrews served as host for the initial and organizational meeting of the Carolina Libraries Co-op with Richard Lietz as Acting Coordinator. It is hoped the Co-op will serve small and medium sized libraries in both Carolinas working toward some practical solutions of budgetary, staffing, and logistical handicaps.

Miss Jane Williams, a reference librarian at the Public Library of Charlotte and Mecklenburg County, became head of the serials depart the ment of the Davidson College Library August 1.

e

Her job includes responsibilities for the library's periodical and government documents holdings, according to Dr. Chalmers Davidsondirector of the library at Davidson-

Miss Williams graduated from East Mecklenburg High School in 1962, Pfeiffer College in 1966, and received her M. S. in Library Science from UNC-Chapel Hill in 1967.

William R. Perkins Library
Duke University

At the invitation of Professor A. D. Kominis of the Royal Hellenic Research Foundation in Athens, Dr. John L. Sharpe III, Curator of Rare Books in the William R. Perkins Library, Duke University, spent the summer as a member of a team studying, indexing, and photographing the manuscript treasures in the almost 900-year-old monastery library of St. John the Theologian on the Greek island of Patmos. Dr. Sharpe made an intensive study of two early manuscripts of the Apocalypse of Moses with the publication of a critical text for the series Pseudepigrapha Veteris Testamenti in view.

Elvin E. Strowd, head of the circulation department in Perkins Library at Duke University since 1955, has been promoted to assistant librarian.

The appointment, effective July 1, was announced by Duke Provost John O. Blackburn.

A native of southeastern Virginia, Strowd graduated from Guilford College in 1948 and went on to earn a master of arts in modern European history and a bachelor of science in library science degree at the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill.

In addition to his duties in circulation at Duke's main library, Strowd will be in charge of the extensive departmental libraries in chemistry, biology-forestry, physics and mathematics, and the School of Engineering.

Out-of-Print North Carolina Books To Be Reprinted

The Committee on North Carolina Books of the NCLA has been at work for the past several years trying to determine which out-of-print books are

most needed by the libraries of North Carolina.

To culminate their efforts the Committee recently has compiled a list of ¹² books, out-of-print, which they feel should be reprinted. Tentative arrangements have been made with The Reprint Company of Spartanburg, South

Carolina, to issue reprint editions of these 12 titles.

Since a project of this scope requires an indication of substantial prepublication support by the libraries of the state and individuals interested in North Caroliniana before the publisher can proceed, a pre-publication subscription campaign will begin in October and run for sixty days. The publisher has agreed to reprint any or all of the titles if a minimum of 200 copies of each title are ordered prior to publication. The Reprint Company has reserved the right to remove from the project any title failing to receive the minimum indication of support.

Members of the North Carolina Library Association will be eligible to order the entire set of 12 titles at 33½% discount from retail price during the sixty-day subscription period. Selected titles from among the list may also be

ordered at the same 331/3% discount.

Titles being considered are:

(These first ten are clear of all copyright problems and can be reprinted if the 200 orders are obtained.)

Ashe, Samuel A'Court. History of North Carolina, v. 1. Ashe, Samuel A'Court. History of North Carolina, v. 2.

Connor, R. D. W. Ante-Bellum Builders of North Carolina.

Connor, R. D. W. Race Elements in the White Population of North Carolina.

Connor, R. D. W. Revolutionary Leaders of North Carolina.

Bassett, John Spencer. Anti-Slavery Leaders of North Carolina.

Jenkins, John Wilber. James B. Duke, Master Builder.

Konkle, Burton Alva. John Motley Morehead and the Development of North Carolina 1796-1866.

(Continued Next Page)

Hughson, Shirley Carter. The Carolina Pirates and Colonial Commerce, 1670-1740.

Weaver, Charles Clinton. Internal Improvements in North Carolina Previous to 1860.

(These next two are still tentative. They are still in copyright and negotiations to release them for the project are underway.)

Andrews, Evangeline Walker, ed. Journal of a Lady of Quality; Being the Narrative of a Journey from Scotland to the West Indies, North Carolina, and Portugal, in the Years 1774 to 1776.

Parker, Coralie. The History of Taxation in North Carolina During the Colonial Period 1663-1776.

Members of the Association will receive prices of the reprints through a mail order campaign. Inquiries may be addressed to: The Reprint Company, 154 W. Cleveland Park Drive, Spartanburg, South Carolina 29303

LIBRARY EDUCATION NEWS

(Continued)

and the advantages and disadvantages of different jobs in different kinds of libraries, as well as opportunities outside the library field.

THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA AT GREENSBORO

Library Education Program

Two new faculty members have been appointed to the Library Education/Instructional Media Program beginning in September 1970. M. Sangster Parrott, Lecturer, will assume responsibility for courses in the areas of reference services, literature and bibliography, and public documents. Miss Parrott comes to the University at Greensboro from her position as Head of Reference/Documents Services, North Carolina State Library. Mrs. Weaver T. Sikes, Instructor, will work primarily in the areas of children's literature

and selection of materials for adolescents. During 1969-70 Mrs. Sikes was assistant librarian, Kiser Junior High School, in the Greensboro Public Schools.

Mrs. Betsy Murray, who earned the M.A.T. degree in elementary education at the University at Chapel Hill, where she served as graduate assistant to Dr. Ralph Wileman, has joined the staff of the Center for Instructional Media as graphics artist.

The School of Education annex. housing the Center for Instructional Media, the Library Education/Instructional Media Program, and administrative offices for the School of Education, was opened June 8, 1970. The new facilities include the Center for Instructional Media Library (8,658 square feet), four preview rooms, four seminar and conference rooms, two classrooms, a graphics laboratory-classroom, audiovisual and technical services rooms, audio recording and television studios, darkroom, canteen, and faculty and staff offices and work areas. Visitors are welcomed, and